Ryan A. Keane Attorney at Law ryan@keanelawllc.com www.keanelawllc.com 7711 Bonhomme Ave, Suite 600 St. Louis, Missouri 63105

T: 314.391.4700 F: 314.244.3778



May 14, 2025

MAILED VIA UPS

Honorable Scott S. Harris Clerk of the Court Supreme Court of the United States 1 First Street, NE Washington, DC 20543

Re: Cotter Corporation, et al. v. Nikki Steiner Mazzocchio, et al.

No. 24-1001

Dear Mr. Harris,

I am counsel for the Respondent in this case. I am writing to request a 30-day extension of time in which to file the Response to the Petition for a Writ of Certiorari. The response is currently due May 27, 2025; granting this request would make the response due June 26, 2025. This additional time is required to research and prepare a response to the writ. Respondent also requires additional time to consider and retain Supreme Court counsel in this matter. Moreover, I am not currently a member of the Bar of the Supreme Court and I understand that the response must be filed by a Bar member.

Thank you very much for your time and assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Ryan A. Keane

Counsel for Respondent